Gallatin Gateway County Water & Sewer District

MINUTES OF THE

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Gallatin Gateway County Water & Sewer District was held at the Gallatin Gateway Fire Station, 320 Webb Street, Gallatin Gateway, MT, on 05/10/2023.  Present at the meeting were board members Eric Amend, Ted Border, and Cary Fox. Staff present included GM Procunier and Stuart Cannaday.  Members of the public included Tim Szafaryn, Chris Lohss, and Ronald Page.
President Border called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Secretary Alison Curry recorded the minutes of the meeting.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION OF NON-AGENDA ITEMS
President Border asked for public comment on non-agenda items.  
CONFLICT OF INTEREST DISCLOSURE

President Border asked if there were any items of conflict of interest, or potential conflict of interest, to be raised.  None were raised.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

There is a consensus among the Board to approve the minutes from next time.
OLD BUSINESS

A. LOHSS VRU APPROVAL
Mr. Lohss has a project that requires a total of 7.13 VRUs, with only .13 VRUs needing approval from the Board. This property is annexed into the District; the details of this construction were reviewed and the Board made a vote.
Director Fox makes motion to approve the 0.13 VRUs, Director Amend seconds with additional observation, motion is approved unanimously. 

B. Gallatin Gateway Usage with Long term plans for District. 
Gateway Inn provided info from the last two months of their daily usage, there is discussion about their occupancy status and how this affects flow. Based on the evidence, it is believed that Gateway Inn will need to purchase 40 additional VRUs. It will be confirmed with District Council Swimley if past overages are billable. Flow is discussed further; unpressurized effluent lines are difficult to meter, so water meters will suffice. 
FCWSD has 600 EDUs available for purchase; The District has roughly $285,000 in PIC charges at their disposal. If the District should receive payment for overages from Gateway Inn, it is stressed that the funds be immediately used to purchase capacity so insurance does not misconstrue the purpose of this money. PEAK is working with First West to find a new insurance policy; they will also reach out to Gateway Inn to glean more data in order to assess an accurate flow average. 

There is further discussion about how to handle the future for GGWSD; a merger with FCWSD may be one option. 

C. ECOCAMP

Ecocamp is not annexed and it came to PEAK’s attention that they were paying in-District rates. They were notified that their rates will increase to reflect out-of-District status. Caught off-guard, Ecocamp inquired about negotiating rates. Although their usage is low, it is noted that Ecocamp chose to tie into the District’s line and therefore must pay appropriate rates; this is consistent with how the Board has handled similar requests in the past. All Ecocamp houses are metered, once a month PEAK adds the total count together for billing. This is because the official customer is the HOA, not the individual homeowners. 
Mr. Page spoke with the engineer on this project, and described the function of their variable speed pumps. There is a general discussion about the infrastructure that Ecocamp employs; PEAK will convey the Board’s decision to the HOA.
Although he is concerned about the amount of flow from Ecocamp, Mr. Page referred to other homeowners who have a similar arrangement, and asked the Board how Ecocamp is any different. This was acknowledged as a valid point, the Board will be in touch with District Council Swimley on this matter; they strive to be consistent with all rate-payers. 
D. 2023-2024 Budget Preliminary Review.

Stats page with will-serves is discussed.
Funds from PIC charges have not been used to purchase capacity yet. 
A check is continually reissued to 475 Gateway Road South, and this refund amount is not included in the budget; PEAK will email the Board all PNL and Balance sheet information for the fiscal year. 

There is discussion of edits to the Budget Proposal that need to be made, PEAK will follow up on accuracy of numbers. The Board will take the month to look over the proposal, and PEAK will send out the PNL/Balance sheet promptly. 
Mapping of District lines is discussed, PEAK has used Diamond Maps with other Districts, the Board would like to see this implemented in the near future. PEAK will confirm with SIME that they will recover the manhole that was paved over. 

Details of the Budget are discussed, there will be a follow up with Cummins Power to ensure the District’s generator has been serviced per the agreement. 
REPORT OF OFFICERS, STANDING COMMITTEES, AND SPECIAL COMMITTEES

General Manager Report
22.3 VRUs from the Pfeil Acquisitions project are back in the general pool of capacity. 

Existing will Serve Agreements
401 Mill Street project needs to be contacted and told that there is only 1 VRU available to them at this time. This location contains only 1 lot; The Board is willing to entertain another use for that lot, as long as it doesn’t exceed the approved capacity. 
Gateway Village Report 
N/A
President Border then asked for unanimous consent to adjourn. Seeing no objection, the meeting was adjourned at 8:04 p.m.






             Alison W. Curry                                                              




Secretary

